Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004 
re: noise from door shutting in Victorian properties
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

Please tell me if there has been any discussion in Townhall about noise reduction originating from front door closing / shutting in Victorian era party walled terraced properties?

Please tell me if there has been discussion in Townhall about having rules in terms of which side the hinge is and which side is opening / closing is on front doors of terraced properties so as to minimize the noise from the closing / shutting front door noise in Victorian era party walled terraced properties?

Please tell me if there has been discussion in Townhall about having rules in terms of installing door closures on front doors of terraced properties so as to minimize the noise the closing / shutting front door noise in Victorian era party walled terraced properties?

If there has be no such discussion, please tell me the modus operandi
to have this discussed at Townhall?

Answer:

The Council have had no discussions about front door closure noise, positioning of hinges or door closures in Victorian terraced property (or any other property for that matter).

This is therefore a refusal notice under Section 17(1) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1(1) of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

The Council’s Noise Team in Regulatory Services can investigate excessive noise although usual door closing is unlikely to be deemed a nuisance.  
Planning could discuss any issues to do with change of use, if the door closing issue is due to a property being changed from its original use (for example converted to flats).

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
